Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HNTB
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIMES: September 17, 2024, In-Person, 5:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. (EST); September 19, 2024, Virtual/Online, 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. (EST)

PLACEs: In-Person: Bert J. Harris Agriculture Center, 4509 George Blvd. Sebring, FL 33875

Virtual/Online: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/7414469142563496279

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to a Public Meeting for the Highlands County Feasibility Study. The study limits include CR 17 to SR 17 in Highlands County.

This feasibility study evaluated the existing US 27 roadway from CR 17 to SR 17 in Highlands County. By studying available data from the surrounding region (such as regional safety, mobility, and accessibility needs, regional and local economies, and minimizing impacts to the environment), this feasibility study concluded that further analysis is warranted to assess opportunities for improvement along US 27, and the adjacent communities. The goal of the suggested Project Development and Environment or PD&E study would be to support mobility options, minimize right-of-way impacts, enhance freight movement, ensure efficient emergency evacuation through the region and provide safe mobility for all users.

This event will include a viewing of the project video and a live question-and-answer component with the project team. Please review the materials on the project webpage before attending the virtual event (https://www.swflroads.com/project/000000-2). All meeting materials to be displayed at the in-person meeting will be posted on the project website before the virtual meeting.

If you are unable to attend the meeting, comments can also be provided through the project webpage: https://www.swflroads.com/project/000000-2 or by email (melody.joyner@dot.state.fl.us) or mail (FDOT District One, Attn: Melody Joyner, CPM, 801 N. Broadway Ave., Bartow, FL 33830).

While comments about the project are accepted at any time, they must be received or postmarked by October 3, 2024, to be included in the meeting record.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Melody Joyner, CPM at melody.joyner@dot.state.fl.us, or call (813)519-2822.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT District One Title One VI Coordinator by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at (863)519-2287. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Melody Joyner, CPM at melody.joyner@dot.state.fl.us, or call at (813)519-2822.
